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? ? ? ? ? If I must die, then welcome death to heal My woes; 'twere lighter than the pangs I feel..The messenger wished him joy of the bath and
exceeded in doing him worship. Then he said to him, "The king biddeth thee in weal." (82) "Hearkening and obedience," answered El Abbas and
accompanied the messenger to the king's palace..? ? ? ? ? Ye sleep; by Allah, sleep comes not to ease my weary lids; But from mine eyes, since ye
have passed away, the blood doth rain..Meanwhile, his father and mother had gone round about all the islands of the sea in quest of him and his
brother, hoping that the sea might have cast them up, but found no trace of them; so they despaired of finding them and took up their abode in one
of the islands. One day, the merchant, being in the market, saw a broker, and in his hand a boy he was calling for sale, and said in himself, 'I will
buy yonder boy, so I may console myself with him for my sons.' So he bought him and carried him to his house; and when his wife saw him, she
cried out and said, 'By Allah, this is my son!' So his father and mother rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy and questioned him of his brother; but
he answered, 'The sea parted us and I knew not what became of him.' Therewith his father and mother consoled themselves with him and on this
wise a number of years passed..O thou that blamest me for my heart and railest at my ill, ii. 101..? ? ? ? ? d. The Lover's Trick against the Chaste
Wife dlxxx.When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in amazement and perplexity and sinking into a seat, clutched at his beard and shook it,
till he came nigh to pluck it out. Then he arose forthright and laid hands on the youth and clapped him in prison. Moreover, he took the eunuch also
and cast them both into an underground dungeon in his house, after which he went in to Shah Khatoun and said to her, 'Thou hast done well, by
Allah, O daughter of nobles, O thou whom kings sought in marriage, for the excellence of thy repute and the goodliness of the reports of thee! How
fair is thy semblance! May God curse her whose inward is the contrary of her outward, after the likeness of thy base favour, whose outward is
comely and its inward foul, fair face and foul deeds! Verily, I mean to make of thee and of yonder good-for-nought an example among the folk, for
that thou sentest not thine eunuch but of intent on his account, so that he took him and brought him into my house and thou hast trampled my head
with him; and this is none other than exceeding hardihood; but thou shall see what I will do with you.'.As for Er Reshid, he shut himself up with
Tuhfeh that night and found her a clean maid and rejoiced in her; and she took high rank in his heart, so that he could not endure from her a single
hour and committed to her the keys of the affairs of the realm, for that which he saw in her of good breeding and wit and modesty. Moreover, he
gave her fifty slave-girls and two hundred thousand dinars and clothes and trinkets and jewels and precious stones, worth the kingdom of Egypt;
and of the excess of his love for her, he would not entrust her to any of the slave-girls or eunuchs; but, whenas he went out from her, he locked the
door upon her and took the key with him, against he should return to her, forbidding the damsels to go in to her, of his fear lest they should slay her
or practise on her with knife or poison; and on this wise he abode awhile..? ? ? ? ? The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, And as with falling
fire 'twas clad anew;.Abdallah ben Nafi and the King's Son of Cashghar, ii. 195..My secret is disclosed, the which I strove to hide, iii. 89..? ? ? ? ? ?
? ? ? ? My pleasant life for loss of friends is troubled aye..Sharper and the Merchant, The, ii. 46.Here the treasure-seeker brought out a book and
reading therein, dug in the crest of the mountain five cubits deep, whereupon there appeared to him a stone. He pulled it up and behold, it was a
trap-door covering the mouth of a pit. So he waited till the [foul] air was come forth from the midst of the pit, when he bound a rope about the boy's
middle and let him down to the bottom, and with him a lighted flambeau. The boy looked and beheld, at the upper end of the pit, wealth galore; so
the treasure-seeker let down a rope and a basket and the boy fell to filling and the man to drawing up, till the latter had gotten his sufficiency, when
he loaded his beasts and did his occasion, whilst the boy looked for him to let down to him the rope and draw him up; but he rolled a great stone to
the mouth of the pit and went away..So she donned a devotee's habit and betaking herself to the goldsmith, said to him, 'To whom belongeth the
bracelet that is in the king's hand?' Quoth he, 'It belongeth to a man, a stranger, who hath bought him a slave-girl from this city and lodgeth with her
in such a place.' So the old woman repaired to the young man's house and knocked at the door. The damsel opened to her and seeing her clad in
devotee's apparel, (184) saluted her and said to her, ' Belike thou hast an occasion with us?' 'Yes,' answered the old woman; 'I desire privacy and
ablution.' (185) Quoth the girl, 'Enter.' So she entered and did her occasion and made the ablution and prayed. Then she brought out a rosary and
began to tell her beads thereon, and the damsel said to her, 'Whence comest thou, O pilgrim?' (186) Quoth she '[I come] from [visiting] the Idol
(187) of the Absent in such a church. (188) There standeth up no woman [to prayer] before him, who hath an absent friend and discovereth to him
her need, but he acquainteth her with her case and giveth her tidings of her absent one.' 'O pilgrim,' said the damsel, 'we have an absent one, and my
lord's heart cleaveth to him and I desire to go to the idol and question him of him.' Quoth the old woman, '[Wait] till to-morrow and ask leave of thy
husband, and I will come to thee and go with thee in weal.'.? ? ? ? ? Nay, though ye read therein discourse that sure should speak To heart and soul,
no word thereunto ye replied,.13. The Wolf and the Fox cxlviii.The queen rejoiced in her and putting out her hand to her, drew her to herself and
seated her by her side on the couch; whereupon Tuhfeh kissed her hands and the queen said to her, 'Know, O Tuhfeh, that all that thou treadest of
these belong not to any of the Jinn, (224) for that I am the queen of them all and the Sheikh Aboultawaif Iblis sought my permission (225) and
prayed me to be present at the circumcision of his son. So I sent to him, in my stead, a slave-girl of my slave-girls, to wit, Shuaaeh, Queen of the
Fourth Sea, who is vice-queen of my kingdom. When she was present at the wedding and saw thee and heard thy singing, she sent to me, giving me
to know of thee and setting forth to me thine elegance and pleasantness and the goodliness of thy breeding and thy singing. So I am come to thee,
for that which I have heard of thy charms, and this shall bring thee great worship in the eyes of all the Jinn.' (226).29. Maan ben Zaideh and the
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three Girls dxxxii.?THE DISCIPLE'S STORY..? ? ? ? ? After your loss, nor trace of me nor vestige would remain, Did not the hope of union some
whit my strength sustain..O hills of the sands and the rugged piebald plain, iii. 20..? ? ? ? ? p. The Man who saw the Night of Power
dccccxciii.Accordingly, the hangman took him and bringing out the knife, offered to cut off his hand, what while El Muradi said to him, "Cut and
sever the bone and sear (24) it not for him, so he may lose his blood and we be rid of him." But Ahmed, he who had aforetime been the means of
his deliverance, sprang up to him and said, "O folk, fear God in [your dealings with] this youth, for that I know his affair from first to last and he is
void of offence and guiltless. Moreover, he is of the folk of condition, (25) and except ye desist from him, I will go up to the Commander of the
Faithful and acquaint him with the case from first to last and that the youth is guiltless of crime or offence." Quoth El Muradi, "Indeed, we are not
assured from his mischief." And Ahmed answered, "Release him and commit him to me and I will warrant you against his affair, for ye shall never
see him again after this." So they delivered Noureddin to him and he took him from their hands and said to him, "O youth, have compassion on
thyself, for indeed thou hast fallen into the hands of these folk twice and if they lay hold of thee a third time, they will make an end of thee; and [in
dealing thus with thee], I aim at reward and recompense for thee (26) and answered prayer." (27).? ? ? ? ? Beard of the old he-goat, the one-eyed,
what shall be My saying of a knave, his fashion and degree?.When the king had made an end of his story, he bade the bystanders spit in the
Magian's face and curse him; and they did this. Then he bade cut out his tongue and on the morrow he bade cut off his ears and nose and pluck out
his eyes. On the third day he bade cut off his hands and on the fourth his feet; and they ceased not to lop him limb from limb, and each member
they cast into the fire, after its cutting-off, before his face, till his soul departed, after he had endured torments of all kinds and fashions. The king
bade crucify his trunk on the city-wall three days' space; after which he let burn it and reduce its ashes to powder and scatter them abroad in the
air..? ? ? ? ? Algates ye are our prey become; this many a day and night Right instantly of God we've craved to be vouchsafed your sight..72.
Haroun er Reshid and the three Girls ccclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? Him with my life I'd ransom whose rigours waste away My frame and cause me languish;
yet, if he would but hear,.? ? ? ? ? Would God thou knewest that for love of thee which I endure! It hath indeed brought down on me estrangement
and dismay..Upon the parting day our loves from us did fare, iii. 114..Presently, as they stood by the mouth of the pit, the lion came scrambling up
the sides and would have issued forth; but, as often as he showed his head, they pelted him with stones, till they beat him down and he fell;
whereupon one of the hunters descended into the pit and despatched him and saw the boy wounded; after which he went to the cabinet, where he
found the woman dead, and indeed the lion had eaten his fill of her. Then he noted that which was therein of clothes and what not else, and
advising his fellows thereof, fell to passing the stuff up to them. Moreover, he took up the boy and bringing him forth of the pit, carried him to their
dwelling-place, where they dressed his wounds and he grew up with them, but acquainted them not with his affair; and indeed, when they
questioned him, he knew not what he should say, for that he was little, when they let him down into the pit. The hunters marvelled at his speech
and loved him with an exceeding love and one of them took him to son and abode rearing him with him [and instructing him] in hunting and riding
on horseback, till he attained the age of twelve and became a champion, going forth with the folk to the chase and to the stopping of the way..? ? ? ?
? Had we thy coming known, we would for sacrifice Have poured thee out heart's blood or blackness of the eyes;.? ? ? ? ? And pliedst us with cups
of wine, whilst from the necklace pearls (142) A strange intoxicating bliss withal did circulate,.? ? ? ? ? It had sufficed me, had thy grace with
verses come to me; My expectation still on thee in the foredawns was bent..Then she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she made the Lady
Zubeideh weep, and she said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, methinks he whom thou lovest is not in this world, for that the Commander of the Faithful
hath sought him in every place, but hath not found him." Whereupon the damsel arose and kissing the Lady Zubeideh's hands, said to her, "O my
lady, if thou wouldst have him found, I have a request to make to thee, wherein thou mayst accomplish my occasion with the Commander of the
Faithful." Quoth the princess, "And what is it?" "It is," answered Sitt el Milah, "that thou get me leave to go forth by myself and go round about in
quest of him three days, for the adage saith, 'She who mourneth for herself is not the like of her who is hired to mourn.' (29) If I find him, I will
bring him before the Commander of the Faithful, so he may do with us what he will; and if I find him not, I shall be cut off from hope of him and
that which is with me will be assuaged." Quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "I will not get thee leave from him but for a whole month; so be of good heart
and cheerful eye." Whereupon Sitt el Milah was glad and rising, kissed the earth before her once more and went away to her own place,
rejoicing..The crown of the flow'rets am I, in the chamber of wine, And Allah makes mention of me 'mongst the pleasures divine; Yea, ease and
sweet basil and peace, the righteous are told, In Eternity's Garden of sweets shall to bless them combine. (223) Where, then, is the worth that in
aught with my worth can compare And where is the rank in men's eyes can be likened to mine?.?OF THE APPOINTED TERM, (128) WHICH, IF
IT BE ADVANCED, MAY NOT BE DEFERRED AND IF IT BE DEFERRED, MAY NOT BE ADVANCED..? ? ? ? ? I wonder, shall I and the
friend who's far from me Once more be granted of Fate to meet, we twain!.54. The Woman whose Hands were cut off for Almsgiving dcxli.Prince
Bihzad, Story of, i. 99..'It is told of a certain doughty thief, that he used to rob and stop the way by himself upon caravans, and whenever the prefect
of police and the magistrates sought him, he would flee from them and fortify himself in the mountains. Now it befell that a certain man journeyed
along the road wherein was the robber in question, and this man was alone and knew not the perils that beset his way. So the highwayman came out
upon him and said to him, "Bring out that which is with thee, for I mean to slay thee without fail." Quoth the traveller, "Slay me not, but take these
saddle-bags and divide [that which is in] them and take the fourth part [thereof]." And the thief answered, "I will not take aught but the whole."
"Take half," rejoined the traveller, "and let me go." But the robber replied, "I will take nought but the whole, and I will slay thee [to boot]." And the
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traveller said, "Take it.".Presently, there came in upon us a spunger, without leave, and we went on playing, whilst he played with us. Then quoth
the Sultan to the Vizier, "Bring the spunger who cometh in to the folk, without leave or bidding, that we may enquire into his case. Then will I cut
off his head." So the headsman arose and dragged the spunger before the Sultan, who bade cut off his head. Now there was with them a sword, that
would not cut curd; (151) so the headsman smote him therewith and his head flew from his body. When we saw this, the wine fled from our heads
and we became in the sorriest of plights. Then my friends took up the body and went out with it, that they might hide it, whilst I took the head and
made for the river..On the morrow they (199) returned to their place, as of their wont, and betook themselves to eating and drinking and
merry-making and sporting till the last of the day, when Sindbad bade them hearken to his relation concerning his sixth voyage, the which (quoth
he) is of the most extraordinary of pleasant stories and the most startling [for that which it compriseth] of tribulations and disasters. Then said
he,.So saying, he went up to the princess and laying his hand upon her heart, found it fluttering like a doveling and the life yet clinging to (112) her
bosom. So he laid his hand upon her cheek, whereupon she opened her eyes and beckoning to her maid, signed to her, as who should say, "Who is
this that treadeth my carpet and transgresseth against me?" (113) "O my lady," answered Shefikeh, "this is Prince El Abbas, for whose sake thou
departest the world." When Mariyeh heard speak of El Abbas, she raised her hand from under the coverlet and laying it upon his neck, inhaled his
odour awhile. Then she sat up and her colour returned to her and they sat talking till a third part of the night was past..When he felt the water, he
struck out, and gave not over swimming till he landed upon an island, where he abode five days, finding nothing which he might eat or drink; but,
on the sixth day, when he despaired of himself, he caught sight of a passing ship; so he made signals to the crew and they came and took him up
and fared on with him to an inhabited country, where they set him ashore, naked as he was. There he saw a man tilling; so he sought guidance of
him and the husbandman said, 'Art thou a stranger?' 'Yes,' answered the king and sat with him and they talked. The husbandman found him
quickwitted and intelligent and said to him, 'If thou sawest a comrade of mine, thou wouldst see him the like of what I see thee, for his case is even
as thy case, and he is presently my friend.'.? ? ? ? ? And unto Irak fared, my way to thee to make, And crossed the stony wastes i' the darkness of
the night..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story ii.? ? ? ? ? How oft I've waked, whilst over me my comrades kept the watch! How many a stony
waste I've crossed, how many a desert dread!.? ? ? ? ? i The Ninth Officer's Story dccccxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ea. Story of the Barber's First
Brother cxlv.? ? ? ? ? m. The Boy and the Thieves dccccxviii.?STORY OF THE RICH MAN WHO GAVE HIS FAIR DAUGHTER IN
MARRIAGE TO THE POOR OLD MAN..Then the prince rose to him and embraced him and kissed him and entreated him with honour.
Moreover, he seated him in a chair and bestowed on him a dress of honour; and he turned to his father and said to him, 'This is the king who
pardoned me and this is his ear that I cut off with an arrow; and indeed he deserveth pardon from me, for that he pardoned me.' Then said he to
Bihkerd, 'Verily, the issue of clemency hath been a provision for thee [in thine hour of need].' And they entreated him with the utmost kindness and
sent him back to his own country in all honour and worship Know, then, O King," continued the youth, "that there is no goodlier thing than
clemency and that all thou dost thereof, thou shalt find before thee, a treasure laid up for thee.".48. The Thief and the Money-Changer ccxliv.? ? ? ?
? Yea, all my passion and desire and love-longing in verse, As pearls in goodly order strung it were, I did enshrine..INTRODUCTION.--Story of
King Shehriyar and his Brother..Favourite and her Lover, The, iii. 165..28. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-surgeon cclxxiii.Thus," continued
Shehrzad, "none is safe from the calamities of fortune and the vicissitudes of time, and [in proof of this], I will relate unto thee yet another story
still rarer and more extraordinary than this. Know, O King, that one said to me, 'A friend of mine, a merchant, told me the following story. Quoth
he,.?STORY OF THE SHARPERS WITH THE MONEY-CHANGER AND THE ASS..Then she turned to her father and said to him, 'Give ear
unto that which I shall say to thee.' Quoth he, 'Say on;' and she said, 'Take thy troops and go to him, for that, when he heareth this, he in his turn
will levy his troops and come forth to thee; wherepon do thou give him battle and prolong the fighting with him and make a show to him of
weakness and giving way. Meantime, I will practise a device for winning to Tuhfeh and delivering her, what while he is occupied with you in
battle; and when my messenger cometh to thee and giveth thee to know that I have gotten possession of Tuhfeh and that she is with me, do thou
return upon Meimoun forthright and destroy him, him and his hosts, and take him prisoner. But, if my device succeed not with him and we avail
not to deliver Tuhfeh, he will assuredly go about to slay her, without recourse, and regret for her will abide in our hearts.' Quoth Iblis, 'This is the
right counsel,' and let call among the troops to departure, whereupon an hundred thousand cavaliers, doughty men of war, joined themselves to him
and set out for Meimoun's country..? ? ? ? ? If thou forsake us, there is none Can stand to us instead of thee..? ? ? ? ? d. The Rich Man who gave his
Fair Daughter in Marriage to the Poor Old Man dcccxcii.So saying, he went away, whilst Mesrour entered and taking up Aboulhusn, shut the door
after him, and followed his master, till he reached the palace, what while the night drew to an end and the cocks cried out, and set him down before
the Commander of the Faithful, who laughed at him. Then he sent for Jaafer the Barmecide and when he came before him, he said to him, "Note
this young man and when thou seest him to-morrow seated in my place of estate and on the throne of my Khalifate and clad in my habit, stand thou
in attendance upon him and enjoin the Amirs and grandees and the people of my household and the officers of my realm to do the like and obey
him in that which he shall command them; and thou, if he bespeak thee of anything, do it and hearken unto him and gainsay him not in aught in this
coming day." Jaafer answered with, "Hearkening and obedience," (17) and withdrew, whilst the Khalif went in to the women of the palace, who
came to him, and he said to them, "Whenas yonder sleeper awaketh to-morrow from his sleep, kiss ye the earth before him and make obeisance to
him and come round about him and clothe him in the [royal] habit and do him the service of the Khalifate and deny not aught of his estate, but say
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to him, 'Thou art the Khalif.'" Then he taught them what they should say to him and how they should do with him and withdrawing to a privy place,
let down a curtain before himself and slept..53. King Kelyaad (231) of Hind and his Vizier Shimas dcix.When her people arose in the morning and
saw her not, they sought her in the camp, but, finding her not and missing me also, doubted not but she had fled with me. Now she had four
brothers, as they were falcons, and they mounted and dispersed in quest of us. When the day dawned [on the fourth morning], the dog began to bark
and the other dogs answered him and coming to the mouth of the pit, stood howling to him. My wife's father, hearing the howling of the dogs, came
up and standing at the brink of the pit, [looked in and] beheld a marvel. Now he was a man of valour and understanding, an elder versed (62) in
affairs so he fetched a rope and bringing us both forth, questioned us of our case. I told him all that had betided and he abode pondering the
affair..Tuhfeh entered the bath, after she had put off her clothes, and behold, the basin thereof was overlaid with gold set with pearls and red rubies
and green emeralds and other jewels; so she extolled the perfection of God the Most High and hallowed Him for the magnificence of that which she
saw of the attributes of that bath. Then she made her ablutions in that basin and pronouncing the Magnification of Prohibition, (207) prayed the
morning prayer and what else had escaped her of prayers; (208) after which she went out and walked in that garden among jessamine and lavender
and roses and camomile and gillyflowers and thyme and violets and sweet basil, till she came to the door of the pavilion aforesaid and sat down
therein, pondering that which should betide Er Reshid after her, whenas he should come to her pavilion and find her not. She abode sunken in the
sea of her solicitude, till presently sleep took her and she slept.? ? ? ? ? If in night's blackness thou hast plunged into the desert's heart And hast
denied thine eyes the taste of sleep and its delight,.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of Aziz and Azizeh cxliii.?STORY OF THE KING WHO KNEW
THE QUINTESSENCE (204) OF THINGS..? ? ? ? ? And who can tell if ever house shall us together bring In union of life serene and undisturbed
content?.Malice, Of Envy and, i. 125..Ten Viziers, The, i. 61.On this wise they abode a long while till one day the wife went out in quest of water,
whereof she had need, and espied a physician who had spread a carpet in the Thereon he had set out great store of drugs and implements of
medicine and he was speaking and muttering [charms], whilst the folk flocked to him and compassed him about on every side. The weaver's wife
marvelled at the largeness of the physician's fortune (16) and said in herself, 'Were my husband thus, he would have an easy life of it and that
wherein we are of straitness and misery would be enlarged unto him.'.As for the youth, he gave his governor a thousand dirhems and despatched
him to his father, to fetch money from him, so he might pay the rest of the girl's price, saying to him, 'Be not [long] absent.' But the governor said
in himself, 'How shall I go to his father and say to him, "Thy son hath wasted thy money and wantoned it away"? (180) With what eye shall I look
on him, and indeed, I am he in whom he confided and to whom he hath entrusted his son? Indeed, this were ill seen. Nay, I will fare on to the
pilgrimage (181) [with the caravan of pilgrims], in despite of this fool of a youth; and when he is weary [of waiting], he will demand back the
money [he hath already paid] and return to his father, and I shall be quit of travail and reproach.' So he went on with the caravan to the pilgrimage
(182) and took up his abode there..? ? ? ? ? How many a king to me hath come, of troops and guards ensued, And Bactrian camels brought with
him, in many a laden line,.?STORY OF KHELBES AND HIS WIFE AND THE LEARNED MAN..He who Mohammed sent, as prophet to
mankind, i. 50..When it was eventide, the king summoned the vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story, "Hearkening and obedience," answered
he. "Know, O king, that.142. El Asmai and the three Girls of Bassora dclxxxvi.The raft fared on with me, running along the surface of the river,
and entered into the inward of the mountain, where the light of day forsook me and I abode dazed and stupefied, unknowing whither I went.
Whenas I hungered, I ate a little of the victual I had with me, till it was all spent and I abode expecting the mercy of the Lord of all creatures. (206)
Presently I found myself in a strait [channel] in the darkness and my head rubbed against the roof of the cave; and in this case I abode awhile,
knowing not night from day, whilst anon the channel grew straiter and anon widened out; and whenas my breast was straitened and I was
confounded at my case, sleep took me and I knew neither little nor much..And the king bade him depart to his own house..? ? ? ? ? Now God forbid
thou shouldst attain thy wishes! What care I If thou have looked on me a look that caused thee languishment?.78. The Water-Carrier and the
Goldsmith's Wife cccxc.Awhile after this, two merchants presented themselves to the king with two horses, and one said, 'I ask a thousand dinars
for my horse,' and the other, 'I seek five thousand for mine.' Quoth the cook, 'We have experienced the old man's just judgment; what deemeth the
king of fetching him?' So the king bade fetch him, and when he saw the two horses, he said, 'This one is worth a thousand and the other two
thousand dinars.' Quoth the folk, 'This [horse that thou judgeth the lesser worth] is an evident thoroughbred and he is younger and swifter and more
compact of limb than the other, ay, and finer of head and clearer of skin and colour. What token, then, hast thou of the truth of thy saying?' And the
old man said, 'This ye say is all true, but his sire is old and this other is the son of a young horse. Now, when the son of an old horse standeth still
[to rest,] his breath returneth not to him and his rider falleth into the hand of him who followeth after him; but the son of a young horse, if thou put
him to speed and make him run, [then check him] and alight from off him, thou wilt find him untired, by reason of his robustness.'.King who knew
the Quintessence of Things, The, i. 230..Death, The Man whose Caution was the Cause of his, i. 291..Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the, i.
203..And indeed, O my brother, the night thou camest to me and we caroused together, I and thou, it was as if the Devil came to me and troubled
me that night." "And who is he, the Devil?" asked the Khalif. "He is none other than thou," answered Aboulhusn; whereat the Khalif smiled and
sitting down by him, coaxed him and spoke him fair, saying, "O my brother, when I went out from thee, I forgot [to shut] the door [and left it]
open, and belike Satan came in to thee." Quoth Aboulhusn, "Ask me not of that which hath betided me. What possessed thee to leave the door
open, so that the Devil came in to me and there befell me with him this and that?" And he related to him all that had befallen him, from first to last,
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aud there is no advantage in the repetition of it; what while the Khalif laughed and hid his laughter..63. Haroun er Reshid and the Two Girls dcli.? ?
? ? ? The raven of parting croaks loud at our door; Alas, for our raven cleaves fast to us aye!.When Tuhfeh heard this, she gave a great cry, that the
folk heard her and Kemeriyeh said, 'Relief is at hand.' Then she looked out to them and called to them, saying, 'O daughters of mine uncle, I am a
lonely maid, an exile from folk and country. So, for the love of God the Most High, repeat that song!' So Kemeriyeh repeated it and Tuhfeh
swooned away. When she came to herself, she said to Jemreh, 'By the virtue of the Apostle of God (whom may He bless and preserve!) except thou
suffer me go down to them and look on them and sit with them awhile, [I swear] I will cast myself down from this palace, for that I am weary of
my life and know that I am slain without recourse; wherefore I will slay myself, ere thou pass sentence upon me.' And she was instant with her in
asking..? ? ? ? ? a. The Man of Khorassan, his Son and his Governor dccclxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? And hope thou not for aught from me, who reck not with a
folk To mix, who may with abjectness infect my royal line..When the troops entered Baghdad, each of them alighted in his pavilion, whilst El
Abbas encamped apart in a place near the Tigris and commanded to slaughter for the troops, each day, that which should suffice them of oxen and
sheep and bake them bread and spread the tables. So the folk ceased not to come to him and eat of his banquet. Moreover, all the people of the
country came to him with presents and rarities and he requited them many times the like of their gifts, so that the lands were filled with his tidings
and the report of him was bruited abroad among the folk of the deserts and the cities..Some months after this, I met him again under arrest, in the
midst of the guards and officers of the police, and he said to them, "Seize yonder man." So they laid hands on me and carried me to the chief of the
police, who said, "What hast thou to do with this fellow?" The thief turned to me and looking a long while in my face, said, "Who took this man?"
Quoth the officers, "Thou badest us take him; so we took him." And he said, "I seek refuge with God! I know not this man, nor knoweth he me; and
I said not that to you but of a man other than this." So they released me, and awhile afterward the thief met me in the street and saluted me, saying,
"O my lord, fright for fright! Hadst thou taken aught from me, thou hadst had a part in the calamity." (146) And I said to him, "God [judge]
between thee and me!" And this is what I have to tell'.? ? ? ? ? "Knoweth my loved one when I see her at the lattice high Shine as the sun that
flameth forth in heaven's blue demesne?".? ? ? ? ? A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, Glorious in arch and amorous grace, with
coyness beautified;.? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir and his Pot of Butter dcx
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